January, 2024

Dear beloved ministry partners,

I apologize to you for the long delay in reporting on the Christmas toy distributions. I was hoping to receive good news regarding the current crisis in Haiti. I thought relief was close, which would have been a positive way for Haiti to start the new year. Unfortunately, the multinational forces that were going to be led by Kenya did not yet receive the go-ahead from the United Nations. So, Haiti is still paralyzed under the evil claws of the gangs. Therefore, this mission update only features our children's toy and toiletry kit distributions to Haiti, Dominican and Tampa.

We did not have the financial means to do what we had planned; however, by the grace of our awesome God, through your Christmas donations in Jesus' name, we made a difference and brought joy to the life of many children. As the saying goes "A picture is worth a thousand words", so to avoid using too many pages we selected only these 16 pictures to share with you:

HAITI: lunch and Capital toiletry bags









Page 1 of 3

Serving Haitians in Dominican Republic, Florida, and Haiti











TAMPA: toys distribution





Jacques & Marie Alexandre

Serving Haitians in Dominican Republic, Florida, and Haiti







Dominican Republic: toys distribution









I hope you enjoyed these pictures. Thank you for your continued prayers, your Christmas donations, and monthly financial support for the cause of Christ despite your difficulties in this life. We preciously value that and are grateful to God for you. Thank you, and may God grant you this year, 2024, the grace to see the harvest of many souls saved for eternity.

Your missionaries: Jacques and Marie